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Judicial Conference 

The Waitangi Tribunal has postponed the next Judicial Conference planned for 15 October 2021 
until 21 October 2021. The Joint Roopū is working with Crown Law Office on a Memorandum of 
Counsel for the Crown (to be filed before the Judicial Conference) that outlines the Crown’s position 
on the Takapou Whāriki process and provides an update on the Crown statistics project. The Joint 
Roopū will provide you and Minister Jackson with a memo reporting on the outcomes of the Judicial 
Conference on 1 November 2021. 
Tracking log item: MW 21-22 0119 

All women and girls are financially secure and can fully participate and thrive 

COVID-19 Community Fund update 

We have sent the 287 applications for COVID-19 Community Funding, seeking a total of $9.6 million, 
to the Assessment Panel to review. The Panel will meet on 19 and 20 October 2021 to make funding 
decisions. We expect to update you on their decisions, and inform applicants, in late October/early 
November. 
Tracking log item: n/a  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tracking log item: n/a 

All women and girls are free from all forms of violence and harassment 

Family Violence and Sexual Violence Strategy and Action Plan 

We have worked with the Joint Venture Business Unit (JVBU) to include an action for wāhine Māori. 
This will be a tuakana-teina based initiative focusing on developing and nurturing emerging wāhine 
Māori leaders in the family violence and sexual violence space. The Ministry will lead the policy 
development and engagement with wāhine Māori leaders and partner agencies to inform design 
scope for the tuakana-teina based initiative and its testing. Once completed we will identify the 
resources required to implement the tuakana-teina based initiative. We have also provided a gender 
analysis of the action plan which identified questions that the JVBU will need to answer so that 
women can ‘see’ how the family violence and sexual violence actions will support them.  
Tracking log item: n/a  
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System leadership, impact, and reputation 

International 

Pacific Women Leaders Meeting (PWLM) 

On 15 October 2021 the Ministry will attend the Fourth Pacific Women Leaders’ Meeting, chaired 
jointly by Australian Minister for Foreign Affairs and Minister for Women Marise Payne, and Samoa’s 
Minister of Finance Mulipola Anarosa Ale Molioo. This series of meetings was initiated in 2020 by 
Australia to discuss responses to COVID-19 across the region. The agenda covers: gender equality 
in a COVID-19 context; women’s leadership; and planning for the Pacific Islands Forum Women 
Leaders’ Meeting in November 2021. . The Ministry 
of Foreign Affairs and Trade has provided us with information to support attendance at this meeting. 
In the next weekly report we will provide a summary of the key points raised. 
Tracking log item: n/a  

Communications 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions the Women of Influence programme has had to postpone its 
announcement of its award category finalists and the ceremony to announce the award winners. The 
public announcement of the award finalists will now be on Sunday 31 October 2021 and the gala 
awards ceremony in Auckland is planned for Thursday 10 February 2022. If your schedule allows, 
we will invite you to present the award to the winner of the Public Policy category, which the Ministry 
sponsors, at the awards ceremony in February. 

Tracking log item: n/a  
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